WPCA Meeting
 Friday August 8, 2008
           7:00pm   
 

Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: Bill Lacourciere, Kathy McKeough, Laura Nalesnik, Mark Stankiewicz, and Charlie Cipolla
Absent: Kathy Aldridge, Jack Harney
The meeting was convened at 7:13pm by Chairman Bill Lacourciere.   
Guest: Rob Prybylo, Norbert Church
Board of Governors attending: Sue Bookman, Mark Peterson, David Tousignant, and Fred Callahan
The chairman then explained the agenda for the meeting. The first part was the joint session with the BOG. Explaining the status of our progress to date and the agenda for the upcoming months.

All loans and grants have been signed by the respective persons. Old Lyme has approved the zoning application. 

The project is slated to start during the week after Labor Day.

Bill then discussed the finance part with the use of a presentation pad. 

This showed the loans and grants, how it would all be applied to the project, and the allocation to each property owner.

Bill then explained the loan of capacity from East Lyme, we are loaned a specified amount of capacity from East Lyme until the New London treatment plant has an expansion. At this point we pay for the capacity we need at a predetermined cost, this cost not to change from the original agreement.
Bill then discussed the East Lyme agreement. We are a customer of East Lyme, we deal only with East Lyme. The capacity East Lyme is loaning us at this time is more then enough to cover our capacity needs. 

POW will follow the East Lyme rules and regulations for their sewer systems. 

Rob started his presentation. He went over the approvals from the town from Old Lyme.

Each application and permit was explained in order. 

The construction company will be given the “notice to proceed”.

This allows the contractor to start the process to begin the construction process.

There is a pre-blast survey that will be taking place very soon. 

The blasting company will be contacting the respective owners for a review of their property.
The contractor will be posting the schedule of construction and the locations where they will be working. This should be posted within the beach at an appropriate location and on the websites.
Norb went over the easements for the grinder pumps and what is required by the property owner and the WPCA. All property owners requiring a grinder pump must be contacted in regards to the installation and location of the pump on their property.
Norb reviewed again the probability of being able convert to year round conditions. Even with the new zoning regulations, sewer and water make the possibility good.
At this point, Bill opened the WPCA meeting. 
Secretaries Report:
Mark made a motion to accept the secretaries report. This was seconded by Kathy McKeough.

A couple of modifications were made to the minutes. The motion was voted and passed with the modifications. 
Treasurer’s Report:

 Kathy Aldridge submitted a corrected June report and the July report. Mark made a motion to accept the June amended report and the July report. Kathy McKeough seconded the motion. The motion was voted and passed.

Communication:

The current newsletter was discussed. The contents of the letter were discussed.
Correspondence:

Bill discussed the correspondence currently received. It was turned over for filing.

Chairman’s Report:

The text of this report was discussed during the BOG portion of the meeting.

Mark made a motion to table the discussion on the topic under New Business of replacing the treasurer. Kathy McKeough seconded the motion. The topic was discussed and it was felt that it be discussed at the next meeting with all members present.

The motion was voted and passed.

Bill wants to table the check signing authority for the WPCA until the next meeting. Mark made a motion to table the discussion and voting on the check signing authority of the WPCA. 
The motion was voted and passed.

Old Business:

Bill is asking for a policy to demonstrate that the septic system currently being used is acceptable. Norb Church will provide the WPCA with a proposed policy that will allow people to demonstrate their system is in compliance with the current requirements. 
Rob passed out copies of the Conn. Public Health Code. This deals mainly with the septic systems.

Motion to adjourn was passed at 11:00pm.
Respectfully submitted,

William Pape Secretary/WPCA

